
 
                

 
 
 
  

Be Safe 
 

Be Respectful 
 

Be a Good Learner 

 
Term 4 - Week 2 - Friday 21 October 2022 

 
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
      

  
  
  
 

 
  

Fri 21 October Horsley Zone PSSA Gala Day 

Mon 31 October School Class Photographs 

Tues 1 November School Sport Photographs 

Fri 11 November Horsley Zone PSSA Gala Day 

Wed 16 November Selective High School 
applications close 

Mon 12 December  Yr 6 Graduation 

Mon 12 December Yr 6 Farewell 

Fri 16 December Picnic Day  

School Rules 
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Dear parents and carers 
 
A warm welcome back to Term 4 after what I hope was an enjoyable break. This term is always 
hectic and includes: Student Reports; Kindergarten Transition; Presentation Day; Picnic Day; 
Year 6 Graduation; Year 6 Farewell and the Talent Quest. Please refer regularly to the calendar 
in the newsletter so that you don’t miss any important events. 
Welcome to Ms Hartley who has joined the Fairfield West Public School staff as the Aboriginal 
Education Officer. 
 
Congratulations Vivian Janusz 
Each year students opt to sit a variety of ICAS Assessments. Some students from FWPS sat the 
ICAS Science Assessment and the person who achieves the highest score receives a Principal's 
Award. Congratulations to Vivian Janusz who received a Credit for the ICAS Science 
Assessment. Thank you, Ms Kiner for organising the ICAS Assessments. 
 
Tell them from me survey 
This term, Fairfield West Public School will be participating in the Partners in Learning parent 
survey, another part of the Tell Them From Me suite of surveys (student, teacher and parent 
surveys) on student engagement. The survey asks parents and carers questions about different 
factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing and engagement. 
Completing this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their 
child’s experience at school. These include: communication between parents/carers and staff, 
activities and practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's support of learning and 
behaviour. This valuable feedback will help our school make practical improvements.   
The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or computers. 
The survey will typically take 15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential. The 
parent survey will be conducted over Term 3 and early Term 4. Although participating in the survey 
is entirely voluntary, your responses are very much appreciated.  
 
To access the survey please click on  http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/yx22w   
 
Selective High School Applications – Year 7 for 2024 
Selective High School applications for entry into year 7 for 2024 are now open and will close on 
Wednesday 16 November 2022. The Selective High School Placement test will be held on 
Thursday 4 May 2023. Primary schools will not be required to provide school assessment scores 
for applicants for entry in 2024. 
 
Parents of year 5 students are strongly encouraged to visit https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-
schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 for more information and to apply 
at https://shsoc.education.nsw.gov.au/ prior to the closing date. 
 
Glass products 
Please ensure that students are not bringing glass drink bottles or lunch boxes to school as this 
can pose a risk to others if the item is dropped and broken. Thank you for your cooperation.  

 News from the Principal – Genelle Goldfinch 
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COVID-smart measures in Term 4 
In Term 4 2022, Fairfield West PS will operate with a number of COVID-smart measures that 
have been developed with NSW Health to minimise transmission and keep schools open. 
 
These key measures include: 
 

• students and staff should continue to stay home when sick. Students, staff and visitors 
should only attend school when they are symptom free. We strongly encourage all 
students, staff and visitors to follow the guidance issued by NSW Health. We will continue 
to send home students or staff displaying symptoms. 

• encouraging mask-wearing particularly when indoors and/or physical distancing is not 
possible.  

• rapid antigen testing (RAT) of students and staff who have COVID-19 symptoms.  
• strongly recommending staff and students keep up-to-date with their vaccinations. 
• maximising natural ventilation. 
• encouraging regular hand washing. 
• boosting enhanced day cleaning of schools. 
• assessing risk and applying appropriate safeguards across activities and events. 

In certain circumstances, NSW Health and the Department of Education may advise that 
additional COVID-smart measures be temporarily reintroduced at our school. We will provide 
further details of any changes to COVID-smart measures at our school, if/when required. 
               
Staff Professional Learning 
In the past two weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning 
opportunities, mostly remotely: 
 

• 2 hours High Potential and Gifted Education – two Assistant Principals, two Assistant 
Principals C&I and 14 teachers 

• During Term 4 all teachers are completing weekly sessions on the new K-2 English and 
Mathematics syllabus document.  
 

All staff professional learning ensures that the highest quality of education is provided to all 
students at FWPS. 
 
 
 
 

Have a lovely weekend! 
Genelle Goldfinch 
I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on which I work, live and visit. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 News from the Principal – Genelle Goldfinch 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Aboriginal History and Culture Lessons 
 
This term Ms Hartley will work closely with staff and students in the area of Aboriginal Education. 
Each class will have the opportunity to engage in hands-on lessons to learn about the traditions 
and ways of life of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander communities.  
On Thursday, 6P and 5E participated in their first lesson and learnt about various artefacts and 
their purpose, how to count in Dharug language and the importance of connection to Country.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Aboriginal Education 
 
 



 
 
  
 

 
Students in 4I are really enjoying being back at school and engaging in exciting and challenging 
activities each day.  
 

 
 
During Mathematics 4I enjoyed working together and problem solving to create a square metre, 
after being given newspaper, tape and a metre ruler.  They then used their creation to measure 
and compare a variety of outdoor spaces. 
 

 
 
4I students enjoyed participating in the ‘Friends for life’ program that was facilitated by The Parks 
Community Network.  Students learnt valuable skills to build resilience and nurture their 
friendships. 
 

 
   
  
 

Class Report – 4I 
 
 



 
 

 
 

Class Report – 5E 
 
 



 
 
 
 

   
 

The highlight of the day was when all students participated in a learning session with one 
of the zookeepers. Everyone had an opportunity to pat a koala, baby wallaby, lizard and 

snake! 
 

   
 

The students and teachers had a great day out and loved learning about Australian animals 
and their habitats. 

 

Stage 1 Featherdale Excursion 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Last week our Year 3 and Year 4 students travelled to Royal National Park to study weathering 
and erosion. This concluded the term 3 science unit ‘Earth’s Changing Surface’. The students 
observed many examples of weathering and erosion in the cliffs, waterfall, rock ledges and 
pathways. They also saw wildlife such as a whale, an echidna, water dragons, king parrots and 
even a red-bellied black snake! The highlight was the sparkling ocean. The students observed 
how it stretched as far as the horizon and how it crashed against the coast. They also had an 
opportunity to measure the wind speed, humidity, temperature and light using a variety of 
instruments. The students followed the school rules at all times and were commended on their 
behaviour by the guides.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Stage 2 Royal National Park Excursion 
 
 



Stage 2 Royal National Park Excursion 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



erm 3 activities in the Community Cottage 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kindergarten 2023 
 
If you or any of your friends or family have a child turning 5 years old before July 2023, please 
call the office on 9604 5568 to start the enrolment process.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
English class for beginners will be every Tuesday from 9.15am to 11.30am. Call Rania 0492 
842 572  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Karitane play group every Thursday from 9.15am to 11.00am. Call Rania 0492 842 572 
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